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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

(706) 376-3997
Board Members:  

Lowell Macher, Chairman

                 Jim Dennis
Bill Capie

              Jerry McHan

             Bobbie Busha
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Wednesday, March 20, 2013 for a regular scheduled meeting in the Chief Appraiser’s office of the Assessor’s Office. Those in attendance were Board of Assessors members: Lowell Macher, Chairman, Bobbie Busha, Jerry McHan, and Bill Capie. Mr. Wayne Patrick, Chief Appraiser, Brad Goss, Lamar Dalton and Shane Hix were present for the Appraisal Staff. Mr. Lake Morris of the Hartwell Sun and members of the public were present also.









 Lamar Dalton took minutes for the meeting.

















 Chairman Macher called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.




















 Motion made by Mr. McHan to approve the agenda, seconded by Ms. Busha passed 4-0.






















 Ms. Busha moved to approve the minutes of the February 20, 2013 meeting. Mr. McHan seconded, approval passed 4-0.

















 Conservation use:









 Motion was made by Mr. McHan to approve the applications of one parcel for conservation use and thirty seven renewals for the same. Ms. Busha seconded, the motion passed 4-0. A request for release from contract for conservation was placed before the board for Mr. Michael Kearns. The Board reviewed a letter from Mr. Kearn’s medical provider detailing his declining health and condition.
 Motion was made by Mr. McHan to release the contract, Ms. Busha seconded,  motion passed 4-0.





















 Mr. Brad Goss gave an update on the appeals to date. Mr.Goss informed the Board there had been sixty-seven appeals heard by the BOE, broken down as three for 2012 only, sixty for 2010, 2011, and 2012, and four for 2010 and 2011 only. According to Mr. Goss, there had been twelve no- shows and five withdrawals.
Upon questioning by Dr. Capie as to the number of changes the BOE was making versus values set by the appraisal staff. Mr. Goss estimated  ninety- five percent of the staff’s work was being upheld.















 Mr. Shane Hix brought a request before the board for a signature on an appeal waiver from the Chairman. Mr. Hix gave the Board an overview of the adjustments made to the Juniper Court assisted living/ low income rental complex. Mr. Hix explained adjustments made to the parcel due to the nature of the business. Chairman Macher, Mr. McHan, and Ms. Busha all had questions regarding the ownership and income of the complex. Mr. Hix explained the reasoning behind the current appraisal and the work he had done on a similar parcel in another county. Mr. McHan questioned the level of assessment for the parcel and was told by Mr. Hix it was forty percent. Mr. Hix also stated after a question from Mr. Fogerty as to whether grants were considered income, that grants and subsidies were not taxable. Mr. McHan made motion to allow the Chairman to sign the appeal waiver, Dr. Capie seconded, motion passed 4-0.























 
 The Board was presented with an application for tax exemption from Sanders Grove Baptist Church for parcel I69M-123. The parcel is part of the church’s cemetery. Motion was made by Dr. Capie to accept the exemption, seconded by Ms. Busha passed 4-0.








                          











 Chief Appraiser’s report:








 Mr. Patrick informed the Board of the comments from the DOR during last week’s review of the 2011 digest. Mr. Patrick stated that the review was premature due to the 2011 digest not being submitted to the state. Dr. Capie felt that we should take every line item on the DOR’s request e-mail and set up an answering folder for each one. Mr. Patrick agreed. Mr. Patrick invited any Board member to sit in on his and Mr. Garner Peck’s meeting with the head of TBS ,Inc. regarding our personal property audit. Mr. Patrick informed the Board of the good work Mr. Peck had performed in the personal property department and the course work he had scheduled to improve his department. Mr. Patrick gave an update on the progress of deed entry to date. Mr. Macher questioned whether the work would be completed in time. Mr. Patrick answered in the affirmative and said notices could be as late as the fifteenth of May. 













 Board of Assessors’ Report:







 Dr. Capie and Chairman Macher both felt the Property Appraiser’s Manual was to the point the staff would need to have input. Ms. Busha requested a sign with the new office address be posted on the old office to relieve confusion about the move. Ms. Busha also requested something be done about the listing for the office in the phone book. There was some discussion as to the lack of leverage in hiring procedures due to the lack of salary for positions in the office.












 Executive session:









 Motion was made by Mr. McHan to leave the public portion of the meeting, seconded by Ms. Busha, vote was 4-0.






 Executive session was called to order by Chairman Macher and motion was made by Mr. McHan to open the session, seconded by Dr. Capie, vote was 4-0.
 Hiring of new personnel was discussed. 
Motion was made by Dr. Capie to adjourn executive session was seconded by Mr. McHan, vote was 4-0.

 Motion was made by Dr. Capie to reconvene the public meeting, seconded by Ms. Busha, vote was 4-0. There being no further business for the Board, motion was made by Dr. Capie to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. McHan, vote was 4-0, meeting was adjourned.
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Lowell Macher, Chairman


Jim Dennis

Bill Capie




Bobbie Busha

Jerry McHan

* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office.

